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the Committee’s civil rights project. 
Generally, the meetings will last for 
approximately one-hour; however, 90 
minutes have been set aside for the 
January 17 meeting. 
DATES: Tuesday, January 17, at 12:00 
p.m. (ET); Tuesday, February 21, at 
12:00 p.m. (ET); Tuesday, March 21, at 
12:00 p.m. (ET); Tuesday, April 18, at 
12:00 p.m. (ET); and Tuesday, May 16, 
at 12:00 p.m. (ET). 
ADDRESSES: Meetings will be held via 
Zoom. 

Meeting Link (Audio/Visual): https:// 
tinyurl.com/ypenrk33. 

Join by Phone (Audio Only): 833–435– 
1820; Meeting ID: 160 142 7946. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Email Ivy Davis, Designated Federal 
Officer, at ero@usccr.gov, or call Sarah 
Villanueva, Program Specialist, at (206) 
800–4892. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Members 
of the public can listen to these 
discussions. Committee meetings are 
available to the public through the 
above call-in number. Any interested 
member of the public may call this 
number and listen to the meeting. An 
open comment period will be provided 
to allow members of the public to make 
a statement as time allows. Callers can 
expect to incur regular charges for calls 
they initiate over wireless lines, 
according to their wireless plan. The 
Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
telephone number. Individuals who are 
deaf, deafblind and hard of hearing may 
follow the proceedings by first calling 
the Federal Relay Service at 800–877– 
8339 and providing the Service with the 
conference call number and conference 
ID number. 

Members of the public are also 
entitled to submit written comments via 
email. The comments must be received 
in the regional office within 30 days 
following the meeting. Written 
comments may be emailed. The email 
subject line transmitting the written 
comments should state: Atten: DC and 
sent to this email address: ero@
usccr.gov. Persons who desire 
additional information may email Ivy 
Davis at ero@usccr.gov, or call Sarah 
Villanueva @ (206) 800–4892. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may, by appointment—contacting either 
staff person by email or phone—be 
inspected and reproduced at the Eastern 
Regional Programs, as they become 
available, both before and after the 
meeting. Records of the meeting will be 
available via www.facadatabase.gov 
under the Commission on Civil Rights, 

District of Columbia Advisory 
Committee link. Persons interested in 
the work of this Committee are directed 
to the Commission’s website, http://
www.usccr.gov, or may contact the 
Eastern Regional Office at the above 
email address. 

Agenda 
I. Meeting Announcement—Roll Call 
II. Welcome 
III. Project Planning 
IV. Other Business 
V. Next Meeting 
VI. Public Comments 
VII. Adjourn 

Dated: January 4, 2023. 
David Mussatt, 
Supervisory Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2023–00224 Filed 1–13–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–4–2023] 

Foreign-Trade Zone 84—Houston, 
Texas; Application for Reorganization 
(Expansion of Service Area) Under 
Alternative Site Framework 

An application has been submitted to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones (FTZ) Board by 
the Port of Houston Authority, grantee 
of Foreign-Trade Zone 84, requesting 
authority to reorganize the zone to 
expand its service area under the 
alternative site framework (ASF) 
adopted by the FTZ Board (15 CFR 
400.2(c)). The ASF is an option for 
grantees for the establishment or 
reorganization of zones and can permit 
significantly greater flexibility in the 
designation of new subzones or ‘‘usage- 
driven’’ FTZ sites for operators/users 
located within a grantee’s ‘‘service area’’ 
in the context of the FTZ Board’s 
standard 2,000-acre activation limit for 
a zone. The application was submitted 
pursuant to the Foreign-Trade Zones 
Act, as amended (19 U.S.C. 81a–81u), 
and the regulations of the FTZ Board (15 
CFR part 400). It was formally docketed 
on January 11, 2023. 

FTZ 84 was approved by the FTZ 
Board on July 15, 1983 (Board Order 
214, 48 FR 34792, August 1, 1983), 
reorganized under the ASF on January 
30, 2015 (Board Order 1964, 80 FR 
7838–7839, February 12, 2015), and 
expanded under the ASF on February 
28, 2018 (Board Order 2047, 83 FR 9479, 
March 6, 2018). The zone currently has 
a service area that includes Harris 
County, Texas. 

The applicant is now requesting 
authority to expand the service area of 

the zone to include Waller County, 
Texas, as described in the application. 
If approved, the grantee would be able 
to serve sites throughout the expanded 
service area based on companies’ needs 
for FTZ designation. The application 
indicates that the proposed expanded 
service area is adjacent to the Houston 
Customs and Border Protection Port of 
Entry. 

In accordance with the FTZ Board’s 
regulations, Camille Evans of the FTZ 
Staff is designated examiner to evaluate 
and analyze the facts and information 
presented in the application and case 
record and to report findings and 
recommendations to the FTZ Board. 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions shall be 
addressed to the FTZ Board’s Executive 
Secretary and sent to: ftz@trade.gov. The 
closing period for their receipt is March 
20, 2023. Rebuttal comments in 
response to material submitted during 
the foregoing period may be submitted 
during the subsequent 15-day period to 
April 3, 2023. 

A copy of the application will be 
available for public inspection in the 
‘‘Online FTZ Information Section’’ 
section of the FTZ Board’s website, 
which is accessible via www.trade.gov/ 
ftz. 

For further information, contact 
Camille Evans at Camille.Evans@
trade.gov. 

Dated: January 11, 2023. 
Elizabeth Whiteman, 
Acting Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2023–00735 Filed 1–13–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[S–203–2022] 

Approval of Subzone Status; Jo-Ann 
Stores, LLC, Opelika, Alabama 

On November 21, 2022, the Executive 
Secretary of the Foreign-Trade Zones 
(FTZ) Board docketed an application 
submitted by the Montgomery Area 
Chamber of Commerce, grantee of FTZ 
222, requesting subzone status subject to 
the existing activation limit of FTZ 222, 
on behalf of Jo-Ann Stores, LLC, in 
Opelika, Alabama. 

The application was processed in 
accordance with the FTZ Act and 
Regulations, including notice in the 
Federal Register inviting public 
comment (87 FR 72963, November 28, 
2022). The FTZ staff examiner reviewed 
the application and determined that it 
meets the criteria for approval. Pursuant 
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